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Kimberly S. Baxter 

June 18, 2020

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission 

3 Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1350 

Re: Case 18-G-0133 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, Charges, 

Rules and Regulations of St. Lawrence Gas Company, Inc. for Gas Service. 

Case 18-G-0140 – Joint Petition of Liberty Utilities Co. and St. Lawrence Gas 

Company, Inc. for Approval, Pursuant to Section 70 of the PSL, of the Acquisition of 

St. Lawrence Gas Company, Inc. by Liberty Utilities Co. and for Approval, Pursuant 

to Section 69 of the PSL, of the Issuance of Long-Term Indebtedness. 

Corporate Name Change of St. Lawrence Gas Company, Inc. 

Dear Secretary Phillips, 

 On October 18, 2019, the New York State Public Service Commission (“the Commission”) issued 

an order in the above-referenced proceedings adopting the Terms of the Joint Proposal for St. Lawrence 

Gas Company, Inc. and Liberty Utilities Co.  Within this Order, the Commission adopted the terms of the 

Joint Proposal (“JP”) filed in the proceedings were adopted and incorporated them into the order.  Pursuant 

to Public Service Law § 70, the JP approves the acquisition of St. Lawrence Gas Company, Inc. by Liberty 

Utilities Co. 

The purpose of this letter is to advise the Commission of the name change from St. Lawrence Gas 

Company, Inc. to Liberty Utilities (St. Lawrence Gas) Corp. (“St. Lawrence Gas” or “the Company”) that 

became effective November 1, 2019. Various materials filed with, and received from, the State of New 
York Department of State effectuating the name change accompany this letter.

St. Lawrence Gas worked with New York State Department of Public Service Staff (“Staff”) to 

make changes to bills, signage, vehicles, and uniforms.  Staff also reviewed communications the Company 

utilized as part of its outreach program to inform its customers of the name change.  The section of 

the Company’s outreach plan specific to the acquisition, including copies the personal letter template and 
the newsletter that were mailed to customers in November 2019 following the New York State Public 
Service Commission's approval of the sale, accompanies this communication. The name change had and 
continues to have no impact on the safe, reliable distribution of natural gas to customers at the same price. 

If there is anything further required to demonstrate compliance with this requirement, please let me 

know.  Thank you for your continued attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Kimberly S. Baxter 

Manager, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 

(315) 842-3622

Kim.Baxter@libertyutilities.com
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